with the X in “Bringuier
Exhibit
So. 1” is the man who was in the bar and who
he identifies
as Lee Harvey
Oswald
more
than he is about
the man shown
in
“Garner
Exhibit
No. 1.”
Dd you bare
any question
that that man was in your
bar, referring
to the
man portrayed
in “Garner
Exhibit
No. l?”
Mr. RODRIGUEZ.
As far as this “Exhibit
So. 1,” a man appears
to be Oswald
as I recognize
him from newspaper
pictures
of Oswald.
Mr. LIEIIKLER.
Referring
to “Garner
Exhibit
No. 1.”
Rut the man in “I%ringuier
Exhibit
No. 1” looks more like the man who was in the bar?
Mr. RODRIGUF.Z.
The man in “Brlnguier
Exhibit
No. 1” I have identified
as
the man who I learned
later was Oswald.
Mr.
LIFIXLER
[handing
lbicturr
to witness].
I show
you
a picture
which
has been marked
“Pizzo
Exhibit
So. 4&“-C,”
and ask you if that looks like the
man who was in the bar.
It looks somewhat
Mr. RODRIGUEZ.
This appears
to me that this is the man.
like the man that was in the bar with Oswald,
butMr. LIEBELER.
Like the man that was in the bar with Oswald?
Mr. RODRIGUEZ.
Yes.
Mr. LIEBELER.
That’s
what he said?
Mr. Looax.
Kow he says no.
He says that this-how
do you want to call it?
Mr. LIEBELER.
“Pizzo
Exhibit
So. 4%&C.”
Mr. Loo~m.
“Pizzo
Exhibit
No. 453-C”
does not appear
like the man in bar.
The other man was more of a Latin-appearing
man.
Mr. LIEBELER.
Well,
now,
have you ever seen this man,
set forth
in “Pizza
Exhibit
No. 4%&C,”
in the bar at all ; at any time?
hlr. LIEBELER.
What
is he saying?
Mr. LOGAN. He is saying
that this reminds
him of Oswald
because of these--the
eye part here [indicating],
the sagging
eyes, like, you knolv-I
don’t know how
you want to say that-like
he has puffy eyelids.
Mr. LIBELER.
He has an area around
the eyesMr. LOGAN. That reminds
him of Oswald.
Mr. LIEBELER.
Does he identify
this man as Oswald?
Mr. Looax.
He says that the man in this exhibit
appears
to him to be Oswald,
but, of course,
he says it has been a long time since he saw him and he is not
That’s
as close as you can come to it, I guess.
ready
to be positive
on that.
hlr. LIBELER.
You are not sure that this was the man that was in the bar?
Mr. LOGAN. Now he says it is him.
Mr. LIEBELER.
It is or isn’t?
Mr. LOQAN. In his mind,
“Bringuier
Exhibit
No. 1” which
has the man with
the X on him is the man who was in the bar and who he later
learned
was
Oswald.
This picture
stands
out in his mind the best, reminds
him of the man
the best ; this onhlr. LIEBELER.
“Pizzo
Exhibit
;\‘o. 4.53-C.”
hlr. LOGAN.
Appears
to him to be Oswald,
but he still says that the other photc+
graph
is the one that he can best identify
him as the man who was in the bar.
What
we have got going here is the fact that this looks like Oswald,
but he isprobably
since the other photograph
reminds
him distinctly
of the fact that that
was the man that was in thr’bir,
he is a little reluctait’
to say‘th’at.
Mr. LIEBELER.
All right.
Thank
you very much.

TESTIMONY
The
Courts
Liebeler.

testimony
Building,
assistant

Orest
follows

:

346

Pena,

OF

OREST

PENA

of Orest
Pena was taken
on .July 21, 19G4, at the Old Civil
Royal
and Conti
Streets,
Sew Orleans,
La., by hlr. Wesley
J.
counsel
of the President’s
Commission.
having

first
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duly

sworn,

was

examined

and

testified
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Mr. LIEBELER.
Would
you state your full name for the record.
Mr. PESA. Orest Pena.
Mr. LIEBELER.
That’s
O-r-e-s-t
P-e-n-a ; is that correct?
Mr. PESA. Yes.
Mr. LIEBELER.
What is your address?
Mr. P~sa.
117 Decatur.
Mr. LIEBEIXR.
Is that your place of business
or is that your
residence?
Mr. PESA. So ; that’s my place of business.
On the ground
floor is my place of
business.
IOn the second floor, in the rear of the second floor I live.
Mr. I,IEBEI.ER.
I an1 an attorne;r
for the President’s
Commission.
I understand
that the &wet
Service
serrcd
a subpenn
on you last week and you are here
under
that subl)ena
at this time.
The rules of the Commission
entitle
you to
have your lawyer
present
if you wish.
Mr. PEXA. I don’t think
I need him.
Mr. LIEBEI.ER.
You have the right
under
our rules not to answer
any question
that gon don’t want to answer
in thv first instance.
specifying
the reasons
if you
do refuse to answer
any questions.
I am hew under
the authority
granted
to the Commission
by Executive
Order
So. 11130, dated Pl’ovember
29, 1963, and joint
resohtion
of Congress
So. 137.
I understnnd
that attached
to the snbpenn
are col)ies of the Executive
order that
I have referred
to and rules of the Commission
: is that correct?
(The witness
handed
document
to counsel.)
Mr. LIEBELER.
Yes ; they are attached.
Where
were you born, Mr. Pena?
Mr. PEXA. In Colon, Cuba.
Mr. LIEBEI.ER.
When?
Mr. PESA. August. 15,1923.
Mr. LIEBELER.
Are you a citizen
of the I’nited
States?
Mr. PEN.\. Yes, sir.
Mr. LIEBELER.
When did you become a citizen?
Mr. PESA. I became a citizen
Jlay 5,19X
Mr.
LIMELEB.
And
you
became
a citizen
through
naturalization;
is that
correct?
Mr. PEXA. Yes.
Mr. LIEBELF.R. The place of business
that you have at 117 Decatur
Street is a
bar and lounge?
Mr. PESA. Yes, sir.
Mr. LIEREI.ER.
What is the name of it?
Mr. PESA. Habana
Bar and Lounge.
Xr. LIEBELER.
Am I correct
in understanding
that you hare a brother
by the
name of Ruperto
Pena?
Ur. PENN. Yes.
Mr. LIEBELER.
Does he work with you in the bar and lounge?
Mr. PERTA. Yes, sir.
Mr. LIEBELER.
Am I also correct
in understanding
that one of the bartenders
is
named
Eraristo
Rodriqnez?
Mr. PEKA. Yes.
Mr. LIEBELER.
Do you know Carlos Bringuier?
Mr. PEXA. Yes, sir.
Mr. LIEBELER.
Is Mr. Bringuier
connected
with a clothing
store located
close
to your bar and lounge?
Mr. PENA. Yes, sir.
Mr. LIEBEI.ER.
When did .rou first meet Mr. Bringuier?
Mr. PESA. When he came to the--if
I am not wrong,
I believe
I met him when
he started
the store.
Mr. LIEBELER.
Approximately
how long ago was it that you met Mr. Bringuier?
Mr. PEN.\. I don’t know exactly.
Might
be a year and a half or 2 years.
Mr.
LIEBELER.
Mr. Bringuier
is active
in anti-Castro
Cuban
affairs;
is that
correct?
Mr. P~s.4. Yes.
Mr. LIEBELER.
Have you ever had any connection
with Cuban
politics?
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Mr.
PENA.
Not
with
him,
but
with
something
else
here
in New
Orleans,
an
organization,
about
4 years
ago, more
or less.
ML LIEBELER.
What
organization
was that?
Mr. PESA.
I don’t
know.
The FBI
know
very
well
because
a person
from
the
FBI
was there
all the time.
I don’t
remember
exactly
the name
of the organization
right
now,
but
the organization
was
in the Balter
Building,
I think,
in the
second
floor.
Mr.
LIEBELER.
Whatever
the
organization’s
name
was,
was
it an anti-Castro
Cuban
organization?
Mr. PENA.
It was in the Balter
Building,
the only
one there.
Mr. LIEBEI~R.
Is that
the organization
sometimes
known
as Jure,
J-u-r-e?
Mr. PENA.
I don’t
know.
Mr. LIEBELER.
Junta Rwolucionaria
Cubana?
Mr.
PENA.
The
chief
or the
‘boss
of that
organization,
who
was
in Miami,
Barrona.
He was the boss of that
organization.
Mr.
~,IEBELER.
Barrona?
Mr. PENA.
Yes.
He was the boss of that
organization.
JIr. LIEBELER.
When
did you leave
Cuba?
Mr. PENA.
I left Cuba
in September
1946.
Mr. LIEBELER.
Have
you been back
to Cuba
since
that
time?
Mr. PENA.
Yes.
Mr. LIEBELER.
Would
you tell us when?
My last
time
I went
to Cuba
was
Mr. PENA.
Oh, many
times
I went
to Cuba.
about
8 months,
I believe,
after
Castro
took
over,
but
before,
I used
to go very
often
because
all
my family
is in Cuba,
my
mother,
my father-before
my
father
died,
I used
to go to Cuba
many
times.
I was a seaman,
too.
I used
to
ship
out
with
the United
Fruit
Co. and
the Lykes
Brothers
Co.
That’s
before
Castro
took
over.
Mr. LIEBELER.
When
did you stop working
as a seaman?
Mr.
PENA.
Just
before
I went
in business,
in-1
went
in business
1958.
I stop
in 1957.
Mr. LIEBELER.
You stopped
working
as a seaman
in 1957?
Mr. PENA.
Yes.
Mr. LIEBELFX
Were
you in Cuba
in April
or May of 1959?
Mr. PENA.
I think
that’s
the last time
I was in Cuba.
Mr. LIEBELER.
What
was the purpose
of your
trip
to Cuba
at that
time?
,Mr.
PENA.
I went
to Cuba-I
don’t
know.
I went
to have
an operation.
Yes.
Mr.
LIEBELER.
While
you
were
in Cuba,
did
you
have
any
contact
with
any
officials
in the Castro
government?
Mr. PENA.
No ; not any.
Mr. LIEBELER.
Have
you ever
expressed
a favorable
attitude
toward
the Castro
regime?
Mr.
PENA.
No;
I never
was
for-1
was
against
Batista,
but
I never
was
even-1
didn’t
even know
Castro.
Mr. LIEBELER.
You had nothing
to do with
Castro?
Mr. PENA.
No.
Mr.
LIEBELER.
Now
after
you
came
back
to the United
States
from
Cuba
in
195G
Mr. PENA.
Yes.
Mr. LIEBELER.
Did you go directly
back
to the United
States?
Mr. PENA.
Yes, sir.
Mr. LIEBELER.
Did you go anywhere
else-Mr. PENA.
No.
Mr. LIEBELER.
Except
to Cuba
on that
trip?
Mr.
PENA.
No;
I came
back
to-1
went
from
here
t-directly
from
here
to
Havana
and from
Havana
to New Orleans.
Mr.
LIEBELER.
After
your
trip
to Cuba
in 1959,
when
was
the next
time
that
you were
out of the United
States?
Mr. PENA.
It was last summer.
I went
on vacation
to Mexico.
Mr. LIEBELER.
How
long
were
you there?
Mr.
PENA.
Nine
days.
I plan
2 weeks,
but
I got sick
to my stomach,
so I
came back.
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Mr. LIEBELFX Was that strictly a vacation trip?
Mr. PENA. Yes.
Mr. LIEBELER. It had nothing to do with politics or anything like that?
Mr. PENA. No.
Mr. LIEBELER. Do you have your passport here, hIr. Pena?
Mr. PESA. Yes [handing document to counsc~l].
Mr. LIEBEI.ER. The witness has handed me his passport, which is numbered
D-0092377, and issued on June 25, 1963. It carries the name of Orest Pena and
indicates a birth date of August 15, 1923, that the birthplace is Cuba, that he
is 5 feet 8 inches tall, has black hair and brown eyes.
After you went to Mexico in May of 1963, when did you next leave the United
States?
Mr. PE~A. About 1 or 2 months after that vacation I went to Puerto Rico for
1 week and to the Dominican Republic for 1 week.
hlr. LIERELER. Can you tell us exactly when it was that you left Sew Orleans
at that time to go to Puerto Rico?
Mr. PEH*4. I don’t remember, but you have it there, the date I entered the
Dominiczan Republic.
I went 1 week before that by Delta Co., directly from New
Orleans to San Juan, P.R., by Delta Airlines.
Mr. LIEBELER.
Are you indicating a visa stamp on page 6 of the passport, which
is difficult to read?
Mr. PENA. The 22d of August ; yes.
Mr. LIERELER. August 22?
Mr. PENA. Rut then I got to Puerto Rico about the 14th.
Mr. LIEBELER. Fourteenth or fifteenth of August?
hIr. PENA. Fourteenth
or fifteenth, something like that, of August.
Mr. LIERELER. When did you leave New Orleans?
Mr. PENA. You leave New Orleans around 12 o’clock. About 3 hours later
you are in San Juan, P.R.
hlr. LIEBELER. That would have been August 13 or 14?
Mr. PF,NA. The 13th or 14th of August I left Sew Orleans.
Then, after I got
to Puerto Rico, 1 week after that I went to the Dominican
Republic.
Mr. LIEBELER. Now, Mr. Pena, I would like to make arrangements
with the
Secret Service agent who is here to make photographic
copies of this passport
and to mark it in connection with our deposition.
Would it be agreeable
with you to deliver it to him now?
Mr. PENA. Yes. You can get the exact date by Delta Airlines I went to
Puerto Rico.
Mr. LIEBELER. It seems from the visa that if you went to Puerto Rico a week
before you went to the Dominican Republic, the stamp here shows it would have
been around the 13th or 14th: of August 1963, and that’s close enough.
(Whereupon, a brief recess was taken.)
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Mr. LIEBELER. What was the purpose of your trip to Puerto Rico and the
Dominican Republic in August?
Mr. PENA. Just a vacation.
Mr. LIERELER. You did not go to Cuba at that time?
Mr. PENA. No.
Mr. LIERELER. Did you have any contact with any representatives
of the
Cuban Government while you were in Puerto Rico or the Dominican Republic?
Mr. PENA. No.
Mr. LIEBELER. Have you had any contact with any such representatives
at
any time during 1963?
.
Mr. PENA. No.
Mr. LIEBELEB. Now, in May of 1964, you took a trip to Europe; is that correct?
Mr. PENA. Yes.
Mr. LIEBELER. You then went,to London?
Mr. PENA. Yes.
Mr. LIEBELER. Paris?
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Mr. PERA. Yes.
Mr. LIEBELEFC. Madrid?
Mr. PENA. Yes.
Mr. LIEBELER. Rome?
Mr. PENA. Yes.
Mr. LIEBELER. Munich?
Mr. PENA. Yes.
Mr. LIEBELER. Berlin?
Mr. PENA. No ; I did not go to Munich.
Mr. LIEBELER. You did not go to Munich?
Mr. PENA. No.
Mr. LIEBELER. Did your plane land in Munich on the way to Berlin?
Mr. PENA. No. From Rome, I went to Frankfurt,
Germany, and I stayed
there about-I
think about an hour and a half, something like that, to make
connections on the next plane to Berlin, and then coming back from Berlin,
fly from Berlin to Frankfurt again, from Frankfurt
took Lufthansa, and directly
to New York, and from Sew York, I wait about 3 hours and took the Eastern
Airlines, a night trip, to New Orleans straight again.
Mr. LIEBELER. What was the purpose of that trip?
Mr. PENA. Just a vacation.
Mr. LIEBELER. You had no contact with any agents of any foreign government at any time other than the custom officials and that sort of thing?
Mr. PENA. Oh, when I went to Berlin; I went for-when
I was in Berlin,
I took a tour for 4 hours to East Berlin.
Mr. LIEBELER. On December 5, 1963, you were interviewed
by two agents of
the Federal Bureau of Investigation,
Mr. Steinmeyer and Mr. Logan. Do you
remember that?
Mr. PENA. I have been interviewed by the FBI so many times I don’t remember. Something.
But it might be true. You tell me about what to refresh my
mind, and I can tell you about whether that is true or not.
Mr. LEIBELER. Well, let me come back to that in just a moment. Do you
remember being interviewed by two FBI agents on June 9, 1964, when you and
Mr. Tamberella went to the FBI office here in New Orleans?
Mr. PENA. That’s about 2 weeks ago?
Mr. LIEBELEB. Yes.
Mr. PENA. Yes.
Mr. LIEBELEB. Do you remember generally what you told them at that time?
Mr. PENA. Yes.
Mr. LEIBELEB. Would you tell us?
Mr. PENA. What, approximately,
I can remember?
Mr. LIEBELER. Would you tell us now what you told them at that time?
Mr. PENA. Well, they asked me in connection with the-Mr.
Kennedy, the late
President Kennedy’s assassination, and also if I know anything a-bout it. I
told them I didn’t know anything about it. They asked me if I saw Oswald;
so I said I saw him once. He went to my place of business with one or two
friends.
I don’t know exactly. My bar is a very long bar, so to me it looked
like he was with two friends.
My bartender, Evaristo Rodriguez, said he was
with only one man, so I don’t know exactly.
It was something that happened
in my place of business ; a customer asking for a lemonade ; a man. They don’t
usually do that. That was the first time in 7 years I have been in business that
So my bartender-he
learned to be a bara customer asked for a lemonade.
came to me and
tender at my place of business; he was a seaman before-he
said, “The customer wants a lemonade.
Do we do that?”
I said, “Sure.”
He
didn’t know how to make it, so I said, “Take a glass of water, couple of spoons
of sugar, some lemon.” He say, “How much should I charge?”
I said, “Twentyfive cents.” He went back and made a lemonade and put it to Oswald.
Then
Oswald got mad. Said 25 cents was too much for the lemonade, and then he
asked for a tequila for his friend.
Mr. LIFBF.LER. Did Oswald ask for the tequila or did his friend?
Mr. PENA. I don’t know exactly. I was away from there. I didn’t pay any
attention.
They got mad about the 25 cents for the lemonade and 59 cents
for the tequila, so they asked my bartender, Eraristo, why I charge so much
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for the drinks and I was a capitalist charging too much for the drinks.
He
went and came to me and told me about it. I said, “Don’t worry about it.
They pay you already?”
“Yes.” “Don’t worry about it.” If you are going to
worry about all the customers, you are going to go crazy. Then I don’t know
whether he left or so~mething, but he vomited after that; Oswald did. I don’t
know anything but they walked away: that’s all. When the assassination
happened, they put the pictures over on the television, so I saw Oswald and I
said, “That’s the man who came to my place one time, the man who ordered
That’s the man that assassithe lemonade.”
Era&to
came and saicl. “Look!
nated Mr. Kennedy is the one that was here one time.”
Mr. LIERELER. You told this to Rodriguez?
Mr. PESA. So; he told me. I identified to him by the television.
I saw him
that day.
Mr. LIEBELER. You recognized Oswald yourself even before Rodriguez came
to you and told you about that ; is that right?
hIr. PENA. Yes. When he told me about the lemonade, I took a look at the
customer; took a look and forget about it. So sense in going about there and
discuss with him, and then all of that was forgotten.
After the assassination,
We used to go to
we were speaking about that man was here one time.
Bringuier’s
place about the incident that we got with Oswald, and Bringuier
is very much interested.
He called-my
brother called Bringuier.
We didn’t
pay any attention until the FBI came one time and asked me.
hlr. LTEBELER. The FBI did come and ask y&i about this?
Mr. PENA. Yes ; so when the-Mr. LIEBELER. Was that shortly after the assassination?
Mr. PENA. Yes. So I told him just like I tell you. Then they start coming,
and over and over and over, and then I told the same thing what I knew about,
and that’s all I know about.
Mr. LIEBELER. Now did you ever see Oswald at any other time?
Mr. PENA. No ; I didn’t.
Mr. LIEBELER. Did you ever see the man who was with him at any other time?
Mr. PENA. The man that was with him looked Spanish; more Cuban than
anything else. You are American.
You might know your people. I am Cuban.
I can sight them. I don’t think I am being mistaken about him, about Cuban
people. I can spot them when I see them that they might be a Cuban.
Mr. LIEBELER. You thought this man might be a Cuban?
Mr. PENA. To me, I thought he was a Cuban. I can tell that is true. I
wasn’t even too close to him.
Mr. LIEBELER. You were never too close to this man?
Mr. PENA. No.
Mr. LIEBELER. Did you see Oswald clearly enough to be absolutely sure in
your mind that it was Oswald in the bar?
Mr. PENA. Yes.
Mr. LIEBELER. Did you ever see this Cuban-looking
man that was with him
at any other time or any other place?
Mr. PENA. No. See, after-that
was before the assassination of Mr. Kennedythere was an incident in my place. Two guys came. They said they were
Mexican.
They didn’t look like Mexicans.
They looked more like Cubans.
They came to my place. I got a bongo with a chain. I got two bongoes for the
people to play that with the music. I got a chain because I lose one of them
one time. Maybe some guy was drunk. That’s why I put a chain on it so they
can’t take it away. I was fixing the bongo on that day and they came in. They
came to see me. They said, “That’s what you have to have here in this country, a chain?”
I was mad because one of the customers broke the bongo. I
said, “What you mean by that?”
When I got mad, I got a little bit-1 don’t
know-aggressive
by the way I speak. So I told them, “What you mean by
that?”
They said, “Well, in this country you have to put a chain?”
I said,
“That’s so they don’t take the bongo away.” They said, “This is a democratic
country?”
I said, “Where you come from?”
He said, “I come from Mexico.”
I said, “Don’t tell me about Mexico; you take a car to Mexico, they steal the
four wheels away.”
So right away they saw me mad, so they left, so I called
the-1 think I called the FBI and told them about it. I told them where they
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walk,
which
way they
walked.
They
say, “If
they come back to your
place,
call us again.”
I just forgot
about it. I never saw them no more.
Mr. LIEBELER.
Did you call the FBI yourself,
do you remember
that?
Mr. PENA. Yes, sir.
Mr. LIEBELER.
Why did you call the FBI about these men?
Mr. PEN-~. I don’t like it, the way they were,
the way they spoke about
the
comltry
here, so-1
didn’t
like it, so I called the FBI.
Mr. LIERELER.
Bnd the FIII told you if they came baclr--Mr. PENA. If they came back, to please call them back.
Mr. LIEBEI.ER.
Do you remember
who you talked
to at the FBI?
See, I used to call De Brueys.
You are
Mr.
PESA. I don’t
know
exactly.
from
Washington,
huh?
Mr. LIEBELER.
Yes.
Mr. PE;TA. I am going
to talk to you about
De Brueys
and the FBI
agency
in Sew Orleans,
in Louisiana.
Mr. LIEBELER.
Do you think
you talked
to De Brueys
at this time?
Mr. PEXA. I don’t know
exactly.
Sometimes
you call there and they tell you
he is not in there and you talk to somebody
else if you want
to give the message
in the FBI, see, because De Brueys
isn’t there.
Mr. LIEREL~R.
Sow,
these two Mexicans
that came into your
bar and with
whom
you had the discussion
about
the bongo drums,
were they the same men
or the same man that was with Oswald
when he was in the bar?
Mr. PENA. So ; I don’t believe so.
Mr. LIE~EI.ER.
Did they appear
to you to have been entirely
different
people?
Mr. PEXA. Well, I know it was not Oswald.
Mr. LIERELER.
Was Oswald
there at the time you had the argument
with the
men about the bongo drums?
Mr. PENA. No.
Mr.
LIEBELER.
Do you know
whether
or not either
of the men who argued
with you about the bongo drums
had been with Oswald
when he was in the bar?
Mr.
PENA. See, the man was over-1
can’t
identify
him.
I can’t.
Oswald
I did because
of the lemonade.
I looked
to him, that’s
all, but the other
guy I
can’t identify.
He looked
like a Cuban,
but I can’t say that exactly.
Maybe
if
I would see him again I would
say, “Well,
that’s
the man.”
Mr. LIEBELER.
But you aren’t
able to say whether
the two men who argued
with
you about
the bongo drums
had any connection
with Oswald
or had been
with Oswald
when he was in the bar?
Mr. PENA. I can’t say that.
Mr. LIEBELER.
You didn’t
recognize
either
of these two men that argued
with
you about
the bongo drums
as the men that had been with
Oswald
before?
Mr. PENA. No.
Mr. LIEBELER.
Had you ever seen these Mexicans
before
they argued
with you
about the bongo drums?
Mr. PESA. I don’t think
they were Mexicans.
They speak very, very different,
They
spoke something
like Cubans.
and they looked
like Cubans.
Mr. LIEBELER.
Did you ever see them again after that time?
Mr. PENA. No.
Mr.
LIEBELER.
You never
saw them
before
that
time,
to the best of your
knowledge?
Mr. PENA. No.
Mr. LIEBELER.
Is this the story
that you told to the FBI
after
the assassination, that you had seen Oswald
in the bar and Rodriguez
had seen him in the
bar ?
Mr. PENA. More or less.
Mr. LIEBEI~ER. When you talked
to the FBI 2 weeks ago, did they ask you about
this again?
Mr. PENA. Yes; they asked me about this more than a dozen times.
Mr. LIEBELER.
They asked
you more than a dozen times
about
this?
Mr. PENA. Yes.
Mr. LIEBELER.
And did they come to your
bar to ask you about
this?
Mr. PENA. They come to my bar.
They been calling
me to come to the FBI
office.
That’s
why sometimes-one
time I went down and got a lawyer.
I don’t
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need a lawyer
about
for this.
I just tell you the truth.
When
I finish
with
him-you
are from
Washington.
I tell you, Bringuier
hates the United
States
as much as he hates Russia.
Mr. LIEBELER.
Bringuier
does?
Mr. PENA. The day Mr. Kennedy
put a blockade
in Cuba-you
remember,
about
a year and a half, more or less--JIr.
Carlos
Bringuier
was telling
me-excuse
me(obscenity)
in Spanish
more than a dozen times, and I couldn’t
stand that.
I
have never
done anything
against
the United
States.
I said,
“So.”
Anyway,
anything
you want
to ask me-and
you can ask Mr. Bringuier
is that true or
not, and let him and me take a lie detector
test to see who is right
on it.
Mr. LIEBELER.
You say that you have never done anything
against
the interests
of the United
States?
Mr. PENA. No; I have not ever.
hlr. LIEBELER.
Well,
I have no reason
whatsorer
not to believe
that
statement, h1r. Pena.
Mr. PE’NA. Okay.
Mr.
LIEBELER.
Why
do you say that Mr. Bringuier
hates the United
States
more than he does Russia?
Mr. PENA. Because
he does as much.
Mr.
LIEBELER.
As much?
Mr. PENA. Yes.
Mr. LIEBELER.
Why does he dislike
the United
States?
Has he ever told you?
Mr. PENA. No; but the way he talks,
that
the United
States
didn’t
help to
overthrow
Castro,
and he can go over there and take over.
Mr. LIEBELER.
Is that the basis for hlr. Bringuier’s
bad feeling
towards
the
United
States,
that we haven’t
done anything
to overcome
the Castro
regime?
Mr. PENA. Well, the way he talks to me, he hates the United
States as much
as he hates Russia.
That’s
what
I told you, what
he said, more than a dozen
times.
And if that
is not true,
let him take a lie detector
test and find out
whether
that is true or not true.
Mr.
LIEBELER.
Did
you tell
Mr.
Bringuier
about
having
seen Oswald
in
the bar?
Mr. PENA. Yes; we was talking
about that day.
You see, I did like very, very
much Mr. Kennedy.
Mr. LIEBELER.
You did or did not?
So I was hurt
when he got killed.
So
Mr. PENA. I did.
Very,
very much.
when I saw the man there-1
saw the man-so
I went around
and told most of
my customers
that I saw Oswald
came to my place.
Mr. LIEBELER.
When
you talked
to the FBI
on June 9, 1964, you told them,
did you not, that you had never
told anybody
that Oswald
had been in the bar?
Mr. PENA. That I never told anybody?
Mr. LIEBELER.
Yes.
Mr. PENA. That’s
not true.
Mr. LIEBELER.
Didn’t
you tell that to the FBI?
Mr. PENA. I don,‘t think
that’s
so. That I never
told anybody?
Mr. LIEBELER.
Yes.
Mr. PENA. I didn’t
told anybody
before?
Mr. LIEBELER.
I have a report
before
me, hlr. Pena, of an interview
of you
in the presence
of your
attorney,
Mr. Tamberella,
which
was made by Mr. De
Brueys
and Mr. Wall.
That was in the FRI office on June 9, and on page 2 of
this particular
report,
which is page 14 of the larger
report,
it says, and I quote :
“Orest
Pena
specifically
stated
he had never
told
anyone,
including
Carlos
Bringuier,
that
Oswald
had been in the Habana
Bar with
a Mexican
prior
to
the assassination
of President
Kennedy.
He also said he never heard his brother,
Ruperto
Pena, say that Oswald
had been in the bar with
a Mexican.
He also
stated
that he had no information
that the FBI was ever looking
for a Mexican
who had ever patronized
his bar.”
Did you tell the FBI that?
Mr. PENA. I don’t think
so.
Mr. LIEBELER.
In fact, you did tell Bringuier
that you had seen Oswald
in
the bar?
Mr. PENA. When we mere talking
after
the assassination,
we were
talking
about
it.

353

Mr. J,IEBELER.
Did you tell the FBI
agents
back in December
that
Oswald
had been in the bar and that you had seen him?
Mr. PEsA. Yes.
Mr. LIETIEI.ER. And that Rodriguez
had seen him there, too?
Mr. PEs.4.
Yes: that’s
the first time they interviewed
me about Oswald.
I have only two reports.
Mr. LIEBEIXR.
On December
5, as far as I (an trll.
Mr. l’Ex.4. T,nst year, you mean?
Mr. LIEIQXER.
In 1963.
I have a report
(later1 December
5. 1963, of an interview with you in which
you told the FBI that you had seen Oswald
in the bar
and then I have a rel)ort
of the interview
on .June 9, 1%X, a month
ago, which
says that you told them thnt,gou
never
told anybody
that Oswald
had been in
the bar and. of course,
that’s
one of the reasons
why we called
you sin and
wanted
to talk
to you because
there
is an apparent
conflict
between
the two
FBI reports
that we have on that question.
Son- let me ask you this : You have
a good deal of hostility
to’ward
the FBI, do you not?
Mr. PESA.
We got to talk about
something
else before
I tell about the FBI in
Sew Orleans,
so you let me know so I tell about the FBI,
what I think
about it,
if I can espress
myself
well enough
to put my point of view about
some of the
agents
of the FBI
in New Orleans.
Anyway,
I will tell you.
See if you can
understand
my view.
Mr.
LIEBEI.ER.
Very
well.
Let’s
get to that
later.
Regardless
of what
it
says in this FBI
report,
the fact is, you did see Oswald
in the bar and you
did tell Bringuier,
didn’t
you?
Mr. PESA. We n-as talking
about-1
know
we was talking
about
it with
so
many
people around
there,
I can’t tell you exactly.
I know
he knew
because
we was talking
about it.
Mr. LIEBELER.
Right.
Did you actually
see the man who ordered
the lemonade
in the bar?
Mr. PENA. Yes, sir.
Mr. LIEBEI.ER.
Can you tell me approsimntely
when it was that you saw Oswald in the bar?
Now in this connection,
let me help your thinking
about it by
reminding
you that you went to Puerto
Rico on about
August
13 or 14, 1963.
Was it before that or after that that you saw Oswald?
Mr. P~x.4. I don’t remember
exactly.
Mr. LIERELER.
You can’t remember?
Mr. PENA. No; it wasn’t
easy then.
There
was nothing
in the incident.
He
had money to pay for it and we just forgot
about it.
Mr.
LIERELER.
You can’t remember
whether
it was before
you went to Puerto
Rico and the Dominican
Republic
or afterward?
Mr. PENA. No; I can’t.
Mr. LIEBELER.
Did your brother,
Rupertn.
ever tell you that the two men who
had given
you a hard
time about
the bongo
drums
had come back to the bar?
Mr. P~x.4.
He told me something
about
that he saw the men passing
by in a
car and he called
Bringuier
and so Bringuier
called
the FBI,
so they said that
they called the FBI.
Mr. LIEBELER.
Was Ruperto
in the bar R-hen you had the argument
with the
fellow
about the bongo drums?
Mr. PENA. I don’t know exactly.
Mr. LIEBEI.ER.
But you say that Ruperto
saw these two men later on driving
past the bar; is that correct?
Mr. PENA. I wasn’t
there
that date.
I wasn’t
around
there
that date.
He
saw the two men and the FBI told me if I see them coming
to my place, to call
them.
He saw the two men sitting
in a car and-1
don’t know
exactly.
He
went to Bringuier
and told Bringuier,
so Bringuier
called the FBI.
That’s
what
they said.
I don’t know.
Mr. LIEBELER.
You have no personal
knowledge
of any of that?
Mr. PENA. No.
I believe
my brother
told me he saw the men or something,
but I didn’t
pay no attention
about it.
Mr. TJEBELER.
There’s
no connection
between
these two men that your brother,
Ruperto,
saw and the man who was in the bar with Oswald
as far as you know?
Mr. PEXA. No.
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Mr. LIEBELER.
Do you remember
whether
Ruperto
was in the bar when Oswald
was there?
Mr. PESA. I don’t believe he was there.
I don’t believe
so.
Mr. LIEBELER.
Was Evaristo
Rodriguez
there?
Mr. PENA. When Oswald
was there?
Mr. LIEDELER.
Yes.
Nr. PESA. He was the one who was serving
Oswald.
JIr. Lm~kr.sa
[handing
picture
to witness].
I show you a pic,ture
that has
previously
been l!lCl~li~tl
as “Bringuier
Exhibit
So. 1.” and I ZlSli you if you recognize anybody
in that lncture.
Xr. I3x.i.
Yes, Osn-ald
: I recognize
him.
Mr. I,m~sr.r2{.
Wiic~li one is Os\vald?
Mr. 1’ss.i.
Oswald
is marked
in some way.
Mr. TJERELEH. He has an “S” on him, is that correct?
JIr. Pssa.
Yes.
Mr. LIEREIXK.
Do you recognize
the l)lace where
this picture
was taken?
JIr. 1’~s.~
I know about it now because
I seen in the FBI.
They have a place.
That’s
the International
Trade
Xart,
I believe
so.
Put it on the television.
Xr. LIEBXER.
The FBI put this picture
on television?
JIr. Pss.1.
I don’t know
exactly
if that picture
or another
picture,
but they
got Oswald
and a groul)-I
clon’t know
if this grouphanding
out propaganda
to other
people.
I got in an argument
with
the FBI
about
that,
too.
I told
them if they had that propaganda
paper,
why don’t they find out the printing,
where
they printing
that l)rol)aganda,
and that would
be easy to find the other
people.
See, I -Xr. LIEBELER.
Why, because
if they found the place where
the propaganda
was
printed,
they would--JIr. PESA.
Yes.
Those people might
know
Oswald
and many
other people
in
connection
lvith Oswald.
Nr. LIEBEI.ER.
Would
it surprise
you if I told you n-e do know who printed
the
handbills?
l\lr. PEX~. Well-you
say you do know?
Xr. LIEBELER.
Yes.
JIr. PES.\. Okay.
I took two courses
in investigation
work,
one from the International
Detective
School,
and one from
the Applied
Sciences
of Chicago.
The big man there is an ex-FBI
man, Nr. Dickerson
Cook.
So I took that course,
After
I finished,
he sent me a letter.
I like investigation
very much.
too.
JIr. LIEBELER.
Let me point out to you a young
man in this picture.
He is
the second man to Oswald’s
right and behind.
He is standing
there with
some
leaflets
in his hand.
He has a white,
short-sleeved
shirt
on and a tie, and he
appears
to be handing
out leaflets.
Did you ever see that man before?
Mr. PESA. I don’t believe
so.
Mr. LIERELER.
Could he have been the man who was with bswald
in the bar?
Xr. PES.%. I couldn’t
say.
Xr. LIEBELER.
You don’t recognize
anybody
else in that picture
except
Oswald,
is that correct?
Mr. PENA. Yes.
Mr. LIEBELER
[handing
picture
to witness].
I show you a picture
which
has
been previously
identified
as “Pizzo
Exhibit
So. 463-A”
and ask you if you
recognize
anybody
in that picture.
Mr. PENA. I recognize
Oswald
there
[indicating].
Mr. LIEBELER.
He has a green “X” line over his head?
Mr. PENA. Yes.
Mr. LIEBLER.
Do you recognize
anyone
else in the picture?
Mr. PEN h. So.
Mr. LIEBELER
[handing
picture
to witness].
I ask you the same question
with
respect
to “Pizzo
Exhibit
?io. 4X&B.”
Mr. PENA. I recognize
him [indicating].
Mr. LIEBELER.
With the green marking
over his head?
Xr. PENA. Yes.
Mr. LIEBELER.
And no one else?
Mr. PENA. No.
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Mr. LIEDEUR
been previously
nize that man.
Mr.
Mr.

.

[handing
iclentificcl

I’ESA.
Yes
~r~~~m.~~~.

picture
to witness].
as “Garner
Eshibit

: that’s
OS;\Tald.
no
~-on recognize

I show yon a picture
which
has
So. 1.” and ask you if you recog-

him as the same man who was
Mr. I’ss.4.
Yes;.
Mr. I,rnnn.tx
[handing
picture
to \yitness].
I show
ycln il llicturr
ninrliecl
“I’izzo
I:xhil)it
So. 4X-C.”
:incl
ask you if you can identify
Mr. 1%x1.
Yes : that’s
Oswnlcl.
JIr. ~.IEI~.EII.
That’s
the s:tnie nlnn \\ho was in $our
bar‘!
Mr.

PEsa.

in the

bar?

that h;ls been
that man.

Yes.

Jlr. LIERELER.
Do yolk hare any donbt
in your mind
that it was Oswald
who
was in your bar?
Mr. P~sa.
He was there.
Mr. LIERELER.
He was there?
Mr. PEsa.
Yes.
Mr. LIEBELER. Am I rorrect
in my understanding
of your
previous
testimony
that after
you saw the pictnre
of Osn-alcl
on television
after
the assassination,
you. yourself,
recognized
that as the man that had been in the bar, even before
Rodriguez
mentioned
it to you?
Mr. PESA. Tell,
I seen it and I came down.
I was talking
about
it, and I
recognized
him right
away.
Mr. LIFJBELER. Even before
Rodriguez
spoke to you about
it, or was it after
Rodriguez
spoke t.o you about
it?
Mr. PESA. I was talking
about
it, and the man was in my place, you know.
that man who was drinkThen Rodriguez
came over and said. “You remember
He just
run from
his house
ing that. lemonade?”
Then my mind
got clear.
to my house to tell me about it.
Mr. LIEBELER.
You had seen Oswald
on television
before
Rodriguez
told you
about
it and you thought
you recognized
him as having
been in the place?
Mr. Pzsa.
Yes.
Mr.
LIEBELER.
Then
Rodriguez
reminded
you of the lemonade
and then it
became
clear
in your
mind
that
Oswnlcl
was the man who had ordered
the
lemonade
and had been in your place?
Mr. PENA. Tes.
Mr.
LIEBELER.
Rodriguez
told the FBI
that
shortly
after
Oswald
had been
in the bar, after
the lemonade
incident,
that he went to a doctor’s
office with
you and this was just before
Lou
went
to Puerto
Rico and the Dominican
Republic.
Do you hare any recollection
of that?
Mr. PEXA. We went to a doctor’s
office?
Mr. LIEBELER.
Yes.
To be more specific.
Rodriguez
said that
while
he was
riding
back in the car with you, he saw Bringuier
in the street with some policemen.
Do you know
anything
about that?
Mr. PENA. Oh, yes.
They got some kind of trouble.
I went out.
Yes.
And
they got some group,
or two or three people was giving
propaganda
away,
and
Bringuier
and one or two mnre guys went and started
an argument
with
the
guy who was giving
the propaganda
av-ay
in Canal
Street.
Then the police
came down
and they
arrested
him. Bringnier.
and one or twn more
Cubans,
and one more guy.
I don’t know
the guy.
I hare seen him, but I don’t know
the guy.
And they put them in jail in the first district,
and they was calling
Bringuier’s
brother-in-law.
His name is-it
isMr. LIEBELER.
Hernnndez?
Is that Celso Hernandez?
Mr. PESA.
So.
They called
me up there.
I say, “Well-”
so I went
over
therr
and put a bond. $2.7. so they can cnme out.
Mr. LIEBELER.
You aetuitlly
went
to the police
station
and put up bond for
Bringuier?
Mr. PENA. Yes, sir.
Mr. LIEBELER.
That was so that Bringuier
could get out?
Mr. PEXA. Yes.
One or two mnre guys.
Mr. LIEBELER.
Do you remember
seeing the incident
in the street
as you drove
by?
Mr. PENN. No.
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Mr.
LIEBELER.
Did Rodriguez
tell you about
it later
on?
He told you that
he had seen it?
Mr. PENA. Yes.
Mr.
LIEBELER.
Did he tell you that
when
he was with
you at tha#t time?
Did he mention
it after
the doctor’s
appointment
where
you had been together?
Mr. PENA. What
you mean?
Mr. LIEBELER.
Did Rodriguez
tell you that he had seen Bringuier
in the street
on the way back from the doctor’s
appointment
when he was with you?
Mr. PEXA. I don’t remember
that.
Mr. LIEBELER.
In any event,
you, yourself,
did not see Bringuier
in the street
with the policemen
at that time. and later on. after Bringuier
had been arrested,
you went over to the police station
and put the bond up for Bringuier?
Mr. PESA. His brother-in-law
in the store told me about
it.
He say. “I can’t
I said, “How
much would
the bond be?”
Then I
leave
the store by myself.”
said, “Okay,
I put the bond.
Then you give it back to me.”
Mr. LIEBEIXR.
Now that was shortly
before
you went to Puerto
Rico;
is that
correct?
Mr. PENA.
I don’t know
exactly.
Mr. LIEBELER.
Do you remember
whether
the incident
with regard
to the bond
was about
the time that Oswald
was in the bar and ordered
the lemonade,
or
was it not about at that time?
Do you remember?
Mr. PENA. I don’t remember.
Mr. LIEBELER.
Do you remember
one time about in May or so of 1962 that you
got into a fight in your bar with
some man who was standing
there listening
to
you talk to some of your friends?
Mr. PENA. I got so many fights in my place I don’t know which one it is.
Mr. LIEBELW.
Do you know a man by the name of Garcia?
Mr. PENA. I don’t know.
Mr. LIEBELER.
Hector
Jose Garcia?
Mr. PENA.
Hector
Jose Garcia?
Mr. LIEBELER.
We have a report
that there was a man in your bar who heard
you talking
to two merchant
seamen,
and you are reported
to have said : “Castro
should
have been notified
about
that
as soon as possible.”
Do you remember
saying
anything
about
that?
Mr. PENA. That Castro
should be notified
about it?
Mr. LIEBELER.
That
Castro
should
have been notified
about
that as soon as
possible.
Mr. PENA.
No.
Mr. LIEBEI.ER.
Have you ever had anything
to do with Castro?
Mr. PENA. No ; not ever.
Mr. LIEBELER.
You say that
Rodriguez
had worked
as a merchant
seaman
prior to the time he went to work as a bartender,
is that correct?
Mr. PENA. Yes.
hfr. LIEBELER.
About
what
time did he start
working
as a bartender?
Mr. PENA. When
he came.
His ship sunk and-somewhere
in Costa Ricaand they was transferred
to Sew Orleans,
and the company-agency
that he
worked
for bring
him to Sew Orleans,
bring
a whole
bunch
to New Orleans.
They know
I got room
up in the house on the third
floor.
They ask me if I
got rooms,
so I rent rooms
to those guys, so-Evaristo,
to-so
in that time, I
put Evaristo
to work for me.
Mr. LIEBELER.
About
how long ago was that?
Mr. PENA. I don’t know exactly.
I know it’s over a year.
Mr. LIEBELER.
Over a year?
Mr. PENA. Yes.
Mr. LIEBELER.
You do have a lot of fights
and difficulties
‘in your bar, is that
correct?
Mr. PENA. Yes. Arguments.
You know,
a barroom.
hfr. LIEBELER.
Was the anti-Castro
organization
that you worked
with called
the Cuban Revolutionary
Council?
Mr. PENA. Yes.
Mr. LIEBELER.
That was ‘the name of it?
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Mr. PENA. And the delegate
here was Serrgio
Arcacha.
He was the boss of
organization.
JIr. LIERELER.
Do you remember
having
your
picture
in the paper
at one
time--Mr. PENA. Yes.
JIr. LIEBE‘LER.
In connection
with this, on the front page?
Mr. PENA. Yes.
Xr. LIEBELEK.
That
would
hare
been some time
in late December
of 1969
approximately?
Mr. PESA. I don’t know exactly.
Mr. LIEBEIXR.
Do you remember
that when
you talked
to the FBI
just last
month,
they
asked
you when
you went
to Puerto
Rico
and the Dominican
Republic
in August
of 1963, and they asked
you the days?
Mr. PENA.
Yes.
Mr. LIEBELER.
And did you subsequently
discuss
that with your attorney,
Mr.
Tamberella?
IrIr. PESA. Yes.
Well,
see, why,
the reason
I took
Tamberella
with
me
was because
from
my point of view, the FBI of Sew Orleans
ask me about the
same things
so many
times
that somehow
I was mad, so I said--about
$0, 15
times
they ask me the same
thing
over and over and over,
and Tamberella
is
111s lawyer,
so I went to Tamberella
and said, “Look!
They look silly to me.”
They say the same thing so much, so I want
to see if I can’t stop this.
If they
come around
asking
me something
else, that’s
okay,
but for the dame thing,
1
can’t tell no more about
that.
He said, “Okay,
I go with you.”
Jfr. LIEBELER.
Sow my reports
indicate
that IMr. Tamberella
called
the FBI
office back after
your
interview
sand told the FBI
that you had left for Puerto
Rico on August
8,1963.
Mr. PENA. August
8?
Mr. LIEBELER.
Yes.
That you were not able to tell them the exact date at the
time of the interview,
but later,
Mr. Tamberella
told them Ithat.
That does not
appear
to,be correct,
does it?
Mr. PENA. I don’t know
exactly.
It wasn’t
in the passport,
the date?
Mr. LIEBELER.
Well, the date was August
22 in the passport.
Mr. PENA. The date in the passport
was the date I came out of the Dominican Republic,
the 22d.
I came back on my way back to New Orleans
the 22d
of August.
Mr. LIEBELER.
Let meask
you this---Xr. PENA. Yes;
might
be the day I came out of the Dominican
Republic.
I don’t know
exactly.
l\light
be the 8th because
I spent 1 weekif
that date,
August
22, is the date I left the Dominican
Republic,
might
be the 8th because
I spent 2 weeks
between
the two places.
Delta
Airlines
can give you the date
of the flight to Puerto
Rico exactly.
-Mr. TJEBELER. The only way that you and Mr. Tamsberella
were
able to fix
the date was by looking
at the stamp
on the passport;
is that correct?
Mr. PENA. Yes.
Mr.
LIEBELER.
If the visa stamp
is the date that
you left
the Dominican
RepublicMr. PENA.
It would
be 14 days before
that.
I went 1 week in Puerto
Rico
and 1 week in the Dominican
Republic.
Mr. LIEBELER.
If the date on the stamp was the day you went into the Dominican RepublicMr. PENA. It would be 7 days before.
Mr. LIEBEI.ER.
You are absolutely
clear in your mind, however,
that you were
here in Sew Orleans
on the day that Bringuier
n-as arrested
in connection
with
the propaganda
demonstration
on the street
because
you put up the bond to
get him out.
If I told you that that happened
on August
9, 1963, that would
indicate
that you
were here in Sew Orleans
at that
time and that
you must
have left some time subsequent
to August
9,1963?
Mr.
PENA.
I don’t
know.
It might
be another
time,
but the time I placed
the bond for him, I was here because I was the one went up to the first precinct
to give the money.
the
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Mr. LIEBELER.
That
was
the time
Bringuier
had
gotten
into
a fight
with
this
man over distributing
propaganda
leaflets?
Mr. PEXA.
I didn’t
see the fight.
hlr. LIEBELER.
But he told
you about
it?
Mr. PENA.
Yes.
Mr. LIEBELER.
Did he tell you how this
fight
came
about?
JIr.
PEXA.
Some
other
Cuban,
a friend
of Bringuier’s,
one of the
Cubans
I
placed
the bond
for,
came
to Bringuier’s
store-that’s
what
they
told
me about
“Look,
Bringuier,
there
is a man
there
it, what
I hear-and
told
Bringuier,
giving
propaganda
:lgninst
the Cuban
Society
in favor
of Castro.”
So Bringuier
came
out, but the two men got away,
and how
they-1
don’t
know
what
happened,
what
was the argument,
but they
got arrested
by the policemen.
JIr.
LIEBELER.
That
w3s
the time
when
you put
up the bond
to get him
out?
I don’t
know
if he got in some
other
Ur.
PENA.
Yes;
if that’s
the same
time.
trouble
like
that
a different
time.
I don’t
know.
I put
bond
for him
one time.
I don’t
know
if it was-1
don’t
remember
exactly.
Mr.
LIEBELER.
Well,
the
description
of the
incident
that
you
have
given
us
about
the propaganda
sounds
very
much
like
the one that
occurred
on August
9, and
the man
who
was handing
out the literature
was
Oswald,
and
Bringuier
was
arrested
along
with
two other
men
along
with
Oswald.
That
would
seem
to place
you
here
in the
United
States
at that
time.
We
can
always
check
what
the procedure
is on that
visa
stamp
so we can
figure
out when
you
left
the United
States.
Mr. PENA.
You don’t
need
a visa
to go to Puerto
Rico
when
you are an American citizen,
but the Delta
Airlines,
if they
keep
records,
can give
you the exact
date
and
the hour
I left
New
Orleans
to go to San Juan,
P.R.,
last
summer.
I
know
it was in August
because
in August
is my birthday.
Mr. LIEBELER.
You went
to Puerto
Rico
on your
birthday?
Mr. PENA.
Well,
I stay
there
on my birthday.
Mr. LIEBELER.
When
is your
birthday?
Mr. PENA.
August
1.5.
Mr. LIEBELER.
August
161
Mr. PENA.
Fifteen.
Mr.
LIEBELER.
I show
you a photographic
copy
of a passport
application
dated
June
24, 1963,
and
ask you
if that
is a copy
of the passport
application
that
you filled
out on or about
that
day [handing
document
to witness].
Mr.
PENA.
Yes.
Mr. LIEBELEB.
That
is a copy of your
passport
application,
is it?
Mr. PEXA.
I believe
so.
Mr.
LIEBELER.
I would
like
to mark
that
as “Orest
Pena
Exhibit
No. 1,” and
I will
just write
it on here if I may.
(Whereupon,
the document
offered
by counsel
was duly
marked
for identificaas “Orest
Pena
Exhibit
No. 1.“)
Mr.
LIEBELER.
I have
marked
this
“Orest
Pena
Exhibit
Ko. 1,” New
Orleans,
July
21, 1964,
and
I have
placed
my initials
on it.
Would
you
initial
it below
my initials
just
so we know
we are talking
about
the
same
document.
Mr.
PENA.
Over
here
[indicating]?
Mr. LIEBELER.
Yes ; just put your
initials
on it.
(Witness
complying.)
Mr.
LIEBEI,ER.
Now
this
application
also
has a part
2, which
is required
to
be filled
out
by naturalized
citizens.
That
is also
3 part
of your
application;
is it not?
[Handing
document
to witness.]
Is that
a part
of your
application,
too, Mr. Pena?
Mr.
PENA.
I don’t,
know.
Might
be.
Something
wrong
here.
How-went
to
Mexico?
I don’t
know
exactly.
Mr. LIEBELER.
What’s
the problem?
hlr.
PENA.
I don’t
know.
Says
here
I was
in Mexico.
I don’t
know
when
I
went
to Mexico.
When
I got my passport,
I don’t
remember
exactly.
I believe
I got my passport-when
I went
to Mexico?
How
come
it says
here
I
went
to hlexico?
Mr.
LIEBELER.
You
told
us you went
to Mexico
in May
of 1963,
if I am not
mistaken.
Is that
right?
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Mr. PENA. I know I went to Mexico
last year.
Mr. LIEBELER.
Well,
this passport
application,
the one that we have already
marked,
is dated
June 24, and the part, the supplement
to it, or what
purports
to be a supplement
to it indicates
that you went to Mexico
for 8 days in May
of 1963.
Sow this part that we are looking
at is not signed by you at any point.
Mr. PESA. You mean that’s when I applied
for my passport?
Mr. LIEBELER.
So ; you applied
for your passport
on June 24, 1963.
That was
after
you came back from
Mexico.
You didn’t
need your
passport
to go to
Mesico.
I don’t think $OLI did, anyway.
Mr. l3zx.i.
Yes ; I believe-so.
I got my citizen
papers;
yes.
Mr. LI~BELER.
Rut the information
that is set forth
on this second part of the
application,
to the extent
that it indicates
that you went to Cuba in 1939 in May
and April,
is correct,
is it not?
Mr. PEXA. Well,
I don’t know
the exact date, but it was around
there,
somewhere around
there.
Mr. LIEBELER.
The information
that you came to the Cnited
States in October
That’s correct
approximately?
of 1946 is correct,
is it not?
Mr. PEKA. Yes; around.
Mr. LIEBELER.
And you lived at 223 West 105th
Street
in New York
City,
did
you not, for a time?
Mr. PENA. Yes ; I lived in that place.
Mr. LIEBELER.
Sow on the application,
the original
application
that we have
marked
as “Exhibit
So. 1,” which
you signed,
it indicates,
does it not, that you
were going to go to Spain and that you planned
to go to Spain for a vacation
trip of approximately
2 weeks.
Mr. PENA. Yes.
Mr. LIEBELER.
Now in fact, you didn’t
go to Spain at that time;
is that right?
Mr. PENA. Yes.
hlr. LIEBELER.
You went
to Puerto
Rico and the Dominican
Republic?
Mr. PENA. Yes.
Mr. LIEBEL~R.
What
made you change
your
mind about
that?
Mr. PEKA. I don’t know;
I just changed
my mind.
I postponed
the trip to
Europe
for this year.
Mr. LIEBELER.
Do you recall
that you did plan to go to Spain on vacation?
Mr. PENA. What?
Mr. LIEBELER.
Do you recall
that you did plan to go to Spain on vacation?
Mr. PESA. Yes, sir.
That’s
where
I did take my passport.
You also use a
passport.
Mr. LIEBELER.
Where
did you fill this application
out?
hlr. PESA. Right
here in Sew Orleans
at 701 Loyola
Street,
if I am not wrong,
the new Federal
building.
Mr.
LIEBELER.
At 701 Loyola
Street,
the new Federal
building?
Mr. PEXA. Yes, sir.
Mr. LIEBELER.
Did you see Lee Harvey
Oswald
at the passport
office on the
day you applied
for this passport?
Mr. PENA. I don’t believe he was there.
Mr. LIEBELER.
He applied
for a passport
on the same day.
Mr. PENA. He applied
for the passport
on the same day?
Mr. LIEBELER.
Yes.
Mr. PENA. I don’t remember
seeing him there.
I remember
the day I applied
for my passport
there were a lot of people from-1
don’t know from where,
India
or Africa.
You know, colored
people.
There were some people there.
They were
seamen
or something,
and one American
girl
got all of those colored
people.
She was helping
all of them that day.
A bunch
of people there,
colored
people.
hIr. LIEBELER.
You have no recollection
of seeing Oswald
there
at that time?
Mr. PENA. No.
Mr. LIEBELER.
As far as you know,
you never
saw Oswald
at any time other
than that time you saw him in your bar?
Mr. PENA. No.
Mr. LIEBELER.
He never
had any conversation
with
you;
is that correct?
Mr. PENA. Not that I recall.
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Mr. LIEBELER. Have any other Federal agencies besides the FBI interviewed
you?
Mr. PENA. Tou see, before, they used to go there and say, “We are from the
Federal Bureau,” and would just talk to them. I didn’t know what agency. I
never took no one’s name or anything until later my lawyer told me, “Every time
you talk to one of these men, get their name, where they come from.” That was
very, very much later. Before, they would just come around and tell me that
they are asking me many things about people that was for Castro. When you got
a barroom, especially in Spanish like I got-most
of my customers are Spanish
seamen, foreign seamen-you
hear the way they talk, and before, as I was
against Batista-most
of the people here for Castro, really for Castro-they
was
going to my place. So when I joined the organization
against Castro in New
Orleans, one of the agents of the FBI, De Brueys, started going to my place very,
very often asking me about many different people, Spanish people, what I knew,
what I thought.
I told him what I knew ; that some people was for Castro and
some people was against. I told him what I saw. I never did ask him what he
found out about those people.
Mr. LIEBELER. Sometimes you would call the FBI and give them information,
too ; is that correct?
Mr. PENA. Yes.
Mr. LIEREI.ER. Information
that you picked up from conversations that took
place at your bar and listening to those seamen?
Mr. PENA. Yes.
Mr. LIEBELER. Now I have been provided with what are supposed to be all of
the FBI reports about their conversations relating to the Oswald case, and as
far as I can tell, the only time the FBI has spoken to you about that was back
in December 1963, shortly after the assassination, and then again in June 196%
just a short time ago ; when they came to question you again at my request after
I hadMr. PENA.. Just those two times?
Mr. LIEBELER. Yes ; just twice.
Mr. PENA. I believe it’s very many more times than that.
Mr. LIEBELER. You think it is more times than that?
Mr. PENA. Oh, yes.
Mr. LIEBELER. You are sure these were FBI men?
Mr. PENA. I don’t know because, as I told you before, I didn’t used to get the
names until my lawyer told me, “Look!
Every time you talk to one of those
people, you better get the name and write it down so you know who you are
talking about.”
Mr. LIEBELER. You wanted to tell me something about the FBI in New Orleans.
Why don’t you do that now.
Mr. PENA. You see, I started-like
I told you, when that organization
moved
in New OrleansMr. LIEBELER. This is the anti-Castro organization?
Mr. PENA. Yes. So I went down there and joined the organization.
In 1959
when I went to Cuba, my mother told me how everything was going ; so she says,
“He is even worse than Batista.”
So when I came back, I joined the organization a little bit after that, the organization
here in New Orleans.
So I went and
joined them and started working for the organization
collecting money at my
place of business and giving my own money for many things to the organization,
you know, a dollar, two dollars.
Then De Brueys came to the organization.
Mayb+I
don’t know if sent by the Government or how, but he went to the
organization.
Mr. LIEBELER. He joined it?
Mr. PENA. No; he didn’t join it, but he was sticking with the organization
very, very close.
Mr. LIEBELER. They knew he was an FBI agent?
Mr. PENA. Yes; we knew he was an FBI agent. So from time to time he
called me at my place. He went to my place and was asking me about this guy
and that guy, different people here in New Orleans.
So I told him what I
thought about the men. I tell you that and then you find out if I am right or
if I am wrong.
.I never did ask if I was right or wrong.
I told him about
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people that I am for sure they are for Castro
here in R’ew Orleans.
So one way
or the other,
he was interfering
with me somehow,
Mr. De Brueys,
so--Mr. LIEBEI.ER.
De Brueys
was interfering
with you?
Mr. PEX-4. Yes.
Somehow.
So one day I went to the FBI.
They called
me
to the FBI.
I don’t
remember
exactly
for what
they
called
me.
So I told
De Brueys’-I
told De Brueys’
or somebody
else that I talked
t-De
Brueys’
boss-1
didn’t
ask them
who it was.
They
was FBI.
They was in the FBI
offiic+I
told the agency
there I don’t talk to De Brue.vs.
I don’t trust him as an
American.
Mr. TJEREI.EK.
Did you tell them any reasons
\\-hy you didn’t?
Mr. I’~s.1.
Because
he was interfering
very close with the organization
against
Castro.
So since that day-we
got in a little
bit of argument
there.
We was
talking
about
somebody.
The FBI asked me about
a man that had been in the
group
before,
about somehodS-if
I knew somebody-if
I knew his way for signing.
So I asked Dr Brueys,
“Did
I told you about this man?”
He said, “X0.”
I got mad.
I sails, “If you said I didn’t
told you about
that man, I don’t trust
you as an American,
to be for an American.”
So 2 days later
he went to my
place of business.
He said to me at the table, “I want
to talk to you.”
I said,
“Okay,
let’s go.”
He said not to talk
about
him any more because
what
he
He said, “I am an FBI man.
could do is get me in big trouble.
I can get you
in big trouble.”
But he made a mistake.
I had a girl that was with
me that
was here when he was discussing
me.
Mr. LIEBEIXR.
Somebody
else was there and heard it?
Mr. PEXA.
Yes.
He was discussing
me not to talk about it.
He was an FBI
man and he could get me in big trouble.
So I talked
to my girl friend
and said,
What
the FBI wants
me is to pull away
“Look,
I better
pull out of this thing.
from
that, organization
and just keep away
from
those things,
politics,”
SO I
pull away,
and I never
did heard
from the FBI any more until
Mr. Kennedy
got
assassinated.
They
left me alone completely.
They
never
asked
me after
I
pulled
out of the organization.
After
that, I never
listened
to anybody
talking
about
politics
in the place.
i1 tried
to keep out of it the most I could.
They
never
did call me any more
until
Osffald
got-and
then they started
coming
here talking
to me because we was talking
about the incident.
Mr. LIEBELER.
So your complaints
about
the FBI
here in New Orleans
relate
basically
to the anti-Castro
proposition
and not to the investigation
of the
assassination
; is that correct?
Mr. PENA. No, no. That was way before.
Mr. LIEBELER.
You don’t have any criticism
of the FBI as far as the investigation
of the Kennedy
assassination
was concerned
except
that you just don’t
like to talk to the FBI any more;
is that right?
Mr. PENA. You mean after
the assassination?
Mr. LIEBELER.
Yes.
Mr. PENA.
After
the assassination,
they came and asked
me so many
times
about
the same thing,
lemonade,
it just looked
silly to me.
They came over SO
many
times. I said, I better
do something
about it.
I called my lawyer
and said,
“Look
! I don’t
know
anything
else about
this.
I n-ant
you to go with
me
there and put it clear that that’s
what I know about it and I don’t want no more
part of that.”
The thilig-I
got in an argmnent
with one of the men there,
the
same thing I told you about the printing
and the propaganda.
I told him how I
feel about
that.
I don’t know
whether
I was right
or wrong.
He told me that
the United
States is a big country
and it was hard to find.
I told him, “I don’t
agree with you.”
i1 told him that.
JIr. LIEBELER.
Who?
Mr. PENA. I talked
to the agency
about if that propaganda.
where
they was
printing
that propaganda,
and I said, “Why
can’t you find that place?”
He said,
“Because
the I’nited
States is a big country.”
I said, “It doesn’t
mat.ter.
Each
printing
has their own type or letter
that can be found somehow.”
Xr.
LIEBELER.
So you told this FBI
agent
that they
should
find where
the
propaganda
literature
had been printed?
Mr. PEXA. The propaganda
that Oswald
was giving
away.
They put that on
television
about 4 or 5 days after
the assassination-Oswald
giving
that propaganda.
They knew
that Oswald
was giving
that propaganda
away
before
Mr.
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Kennedy
was killed.
They got all of that propaganda
and all of that film taken
of Oswald.
Mr. LIEBELER.
You think
they should
find where
those leaflets
were printed?
This is xT*hat you told them?
JIr. PES.~. The little
bit I knonabout
the investigation,
they even-let
me
see how to say it.
Let me s-they
even keep Oswald
from killing
Mr. Kennedy.
From
my point
of view as an investigator,
if they went all the way from
that
propaganda,
from
where
it was printed,
maybe
theF can put Oswald
in jail.
Maybe
the President
not be killed.
That was before
Jlr. Kennedy
was killed.
Mr. IJEREI.ER.
Let me ask you this : Do you hare any eridence
or do you know
of any evidence
that would
link Oswald
to anybody
else in a conspiracy
to
assassinate
the President?
JIr. PENA.
No.
Mr. LIEBELER.
Do you hare
any information
or knowledge
that
Oswald
was
inrolred
with
pro-Castro
people
in connection
with
the assassination?
Mr. PENA. No ; I can’t tell you that.
Jlr. LIEBELER.
Do you have any information
that this was a pro-Castro
or a
Castro
plot to assassinate
President
Kennedy?
Mr. PESA. No ; I can’t say that.
Mr. LIERELER.
Do you know
whether
anybody
else in New Orleans
has any
information
like that?
Mr. PEJA.
Ko ; I can’t say that.
Mr. LIEBELER.
What about Bringuier?
? He is just trying
to get big name,
Jlr. PESA. What
I think
about Bringuier
collecting
big name to make himself
big when he come back to Cuba.
Be one of
I told you he don’t like the rnited
States
the bosses.
That’s
my point of riew.
and what I told you about ; you can brin, * him here and tell him that Orest Pena
told you that.
I will stand
a lie-detector
test and invite
him to take one, and
I inrite
De Brueys,
too, to ask De Brueys
if that’s
true or not true he went to
my place
and tried
to intimidate
me.
If he say no, I take a lie-detector
test
and he take a lie-detector
test and maybe
you will find one Communist
in the
FBI.
Mr. LIERELER.
You think
that Bringuier
is using his association
with Oswald
to gire himself
a big name in connection
with that?
Mr. PEXA. That’s
what it is.
Mr. LIEDEI.ER.
As far as you know,
Bringuier
doesn’t
have any evidence
that
there was a pro-Castro
plot to assassinate
the President.
Mr. PESA. So; I don’t
know.
See, Bringuier
know
Oswald
rery
well.
He
told me one time-1
don’t
know
if that is true or not-he
said that Oswald
brought
him some kind of manual
or a book.
I believe
he still hare
the book.
And Bringuier
has his own organization
here.
They call itMr. LIEBELER.
DRE?
Mr. PENA. Cuban
something.
Mr. LIEBELER.
Is that the DRE?
Mr. PENA. Yes: something.
Mr. LIEBELER.
Cuban Students
Directory?
Mr. PENA. He said Oswald
came to infiltrate
in his organization.
Mr. LIEBELER.
And that Oswald
came to his store?
Mr. PENA. Yes.
That’s
what
he told me.
Before,
I used to talk to him, go
there or he came to my place.
Mr. LIERELER.
You and Mr. Brinquier
are not too good friends
any more:
is
that right?
Mr.
PENA. We was quite
close
until-when
they
started
the blockade
in
Cuba,
the way
he spoke about
President
Kennedy.
And I pul@d
a little
bit
out.
I even used to give him sometimes
more than $2. I don’t know.
He collected to send to Miami,
if he don’t send it somewhere
else.
That’s
what he said.
Mr. LIEBELER.
Do you hare anything
else that you want to tell us at this time,
Mr. Pena, that I haren’t
asked you about that yqu think
we should know
about?
Mr. PENA. No.
Mr. LIERELER.
You can’t think
of anything?
Mr. PESA. I tell you. Bringuier
don’t do many
things
that he will
tell you.
He don’t
like America.
Time
will tell.
He is one of the guys that-do
you
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remember
when
they
were
saying,
“Yankee,
go home,”
in Cuba?
He was in
Cuba at that time.
He was calling,
“Yankee,
go home.”
Mr. LIEBELER.
Has he ever favored
Castro
that you know of?
Mr. PEXA. Oh, of course.
Mr. LIEBELER.
Who, Bringuier?
Mr. PESA. Yes.
He said not?
Mr. LIEBELER.
I am asking
you did he ever favor Castro.
Mr. PESA. I was in Cuba.
I left Cuba very
long time ago.
I never
was involved
in any kind
of politics.
I didn’t
like Batista,
but I wasn’t
in any
organization.
Mr. LIEBELER.
You didn’t
know of any.
Mr. PENA. What
I know
about
people,
what
I hear in my place, or what
I
hear other
people talking,
and what
I hear about
Bringuier
was, when
Castro
started
with his revolution
of Cuba, he was one of the Cubans
in the revolution
calling,
“Yankee,
go home.”
Mr. LI~BELER.
You don’t think that Bringuier
is in favor
of Castro
at this time?
He hate Castro
and he hate Russia,
but he hates
Mr. PENA. He? No, no.
America
as much,
too.
He just want
to go back to Cuba and be one of the
bosses.
Mr. LIEBELER.
Be a big man?
Mr. PENA. Yes.
Mr. LIEBELER.
All right,
Mr. Pena.
I want to thank
you very much for coming in.
Mr.
PENA. I want
you to know
something:
I love the United
States
more
than many
people
that are born in this country
and I got a place of business
and I hear-they
don’t talk much now.
They are very scared,
but before,
when
Castro
was started,
I learn many people,
how much they was against
this country,
people
that
was born
in this country.
I love this
country,
believe
me.
Maybe
you don’t believe
me or have a bad report
about
me, but nobody
make
me a Communist.
Believe
that.
Believe
it or not.
Mr. LIEBELER.
All right.
Thank
you very much.

TESTIMONY
The testimony
Courts
Building,
Liebeler,
assistant

OF RUPERTO

PENA

of Ruperto
Pena was taken
on July 21, 1964, at the Old Civil
Royal
and Conti
Streets,
New Orleans,
La., by Mr. Wesley
J.
counsel
of the President’s
Commission.

Ruperto
Pena,
having
been first
duly
sworn,
was examined
and testified,
through
the interpreter,
as follows
:
Mr. LIEBELER.
First,
let the record
show that this testimony
is being taken
through
an interpreter
in the person
of Special
Agent
Richard
E. Logan
of the
Federal
Bureau
of Investigation.
Mr. Pena, I am an attorney
on the staff of the President’s
Commission
investigating
the assassination
of President
John F. Kennedy.
I have been authorized
to take your testimony
pursuant
to certain
regulations
and orders
that President
Johnson
has issued,
including
Executive
Order
No. 11130, dated
November
29,
1963, and joint resolution
of Congress
No. 137.
You do not have to answer
the questions
You are entitled
to have an attorney.
if you have any objections
to them, and you are entitled
to 3 days’ notice of the
hearing.
Mr. LOOAN. I have already
explained
to him that you are an attorney
and
about the Commission
and authorization.
Now I will just tell him about these
rights
that he has.
(Discussion
betweeu
witness
and interpreter).
Mr. LOGAN. He says as long as he can answer
them, that he will.
Mr. LIEBELER.
I assume
that he will be willing
to proceed
without
an attorney?
Mr. LYMAN. No ; he doesn’t care.
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